

Minutes

Lymm Neighbourhood Plan

Working Group Meeting 33

Held at: Lymm Village Hall – Council Chamber
10 October 2019 at 7.30 pm

Present: John Brotherhood, Jonathan Foreman, Derrick Clarke,
Valerie Foreman, Martin McKeivitt, Andy Openshaw

Agenda Items

1. Apologies

Cllr Robert Barr, Mel Dwyer, Cllr Kath Buckley, Cllr Anna Fradgely, Lewis Denton

2. Declaration of Interests

None

3. Approval of last minutes

The minutes of Working Group Meeting 30 held at Lymm Council Chamber on 4 April 2019 were proposed by DC and seconded by AO as a true and fair record of the meeting.

The minutes of Working Group Meeting 31 held at Lymm Council Chamber on 25 April 2019 were proposed by MMck and seconded by AO as a true and fair record of the meeting.

The minutes of Working Group Meeting 32 held at Lymm Council Chamber on 26 September 2019 were proposed by MMck and seconded by AO as a true and fair record of the meeting.

Signed.....Chairman Jonathan Foreman

Page 1

Date.....

4. Consultants' Reports

Design Codes – AECOM to provide an updated version in word format which would make it easier to review.

Master Planning – AECOM – The draft response to the preliminary questions was discussed and it was agreed that an updated draft would be circulated by JF

5. Community Infrastructure Report

MMcK was due to meet a representative from Livewire on Monday and he would circulate questions to be included with the proposed newsletter following that meeting.

6. Environmental Report by Cheshire Wildlife Trust

It was decided to print 10 A2 size copies of the CWT habitats map to go along with the questionnaire. This was to be sent to volunteers and the environmental group of the Parish Council.

7. Active Travel Routes and Local Green Space Designation

It was agreed that local schools would be asked to identify active travel routes which require improvement. This would be combined with the information received from JB's proposed questionnaire on pupils' journeys to and from high school.

The proposed newsletter will contain a map for resident to identify active travel routes they would use more frequently if they were improved.

It was agreed that the group would prepare a list of proposed LGS which will be included in the Newsletter's map. Residents will be asked to respond with additions and or comments on the proposals.

8. Newsletter

It was agreed that SC would be asked to help with the preparation of the newsletter. Contents would include explanations on S106 contributions with examples from recent developments.

9. Action points from previous minutes

The following action points were carried forward to the next meeting:

Signed.....Chairman Jonathan Foreman

Page 2

Date.....

- AO to complete report on data gathered at October 2018 Consultation Day, following discussion with JB
- BB to provide JB with a rights of way map for Lymm
- DC to organise the work to identify the areas which shall be included as Local Green Space

10. Any Other Business .

MMcK attend a meeting at LHS to discuss the need for a performance venue. He reported that questions were raised on the impact such a facility would have on the viability of other community facilities in Lymm and the level of access the community would have to it.

11. Future Meetings

The following future meeting dates were agreed: 7 November, 5 December.